
Dunure Community Council 21st May 2024, Kennedy Hall 

 

Present 

Greg Paterson  Chair      GP 

Angus Craig   Vice-Chair     AC 

Tracy Craig   Secretary     TC 

Irene Collier   Treasurer     IC 

Mhairi Eaglesham  Member     ME 

Janey McCreath  Member     JM 

Calum McCutcheon Member     CM 

Patrick Hill   Member     PH 

Janet Peacock  Member of the community  JP 

Dave Peacock  Member of the community  DP 

Daisy Seymour  Member of the community  DS 

Provost Campbell  SAC 

Kevin Braidwood  SAC 

Milissa McCulloch  SAC      MM 

 

 

Adoption of previous minutes 

Proposed Angus Craig, Seconded Calum McCutcheon 

 

Matters Arising 

 
Turning Area on Carrick Place – Kevin Braidwood going to look into.  It was agreed the 

area was not designed for the size of vehicles using it now and for the parking of cars. 

 

Kayaks – GP confirmed that the transfer of the Kayaks to the DCR&WSC has been 

completed.  TC advised the DCR&WSC are now looking into the insurance aspect and 

how to safely allow members of the community to use them.  They will advise in due 

course. 

 

Bus Park Defib – ME confirmed that the defib, provided by NCCBC is in the process of 

having the electrics completed and then will be fitted to the store in the park.  GP has 

asked if  NCCBC would take on the maintenance of the defib situated at the bus park, 

should they decline it has been decided that the DCC would cover the cost. 

 

Broadcasting of the DCC meetings – MM has looked into whether there is a similar 

exercise elsewhere in Ayrshire.  There is only two examples in Scotland that she has 

found of meetings being broadcast.  At this time the committee will not take this forward. 

 

Loop System in Kennedy Hall – The committee appreciate that this might be a benefit to 

a few members of the community, however, it is felt it would not be cost effective to fit at 



this time whilst they are in the process of the Heritage Centre application.  It could be re 

looked at in the future and MM going to advise on costs.  

 

Heritage Sculpture – It is felt that it would be appropriate to have some sort of memorial 

for the fishing community from the village but this would be part of the Heritage Lottery 

Application and should not be rushed through.  it would have to be discussed with the 

Harbour Committee as they would ultimately decide the siting of a memorial.  IC going to 

mention to Mick Collier and ask that it be brought up at their next meeting. 

CM confirmed that he would attend the Harbour Committee AGM on behalf of the DCC. 

 

Scottish Fire & Rescue Public Consultation- There is a consultation of Wednesday 19th 

June regarding the future of the fire services.   

 

Painting of the Kennedy Hall – JM confirmed that this is on the agenda and looking to 

paint both the outside and the inside of the hall. 

 

Ongoing ARA Matters 

 

Kevin Braidwood advised that there was an issue with ARA installing directions to 

parking in the park as it is a private. GP questioned why we were not advised of this over 

a year ago as we have discussed this at every CC meeting.  Provost Campbell asked Kevin 

Braidwood why he had been advised the signage had been made and was awaiting 

installation.  Kevin Braidwood going to look into this further. 

 

The 20mph scheme and the safety improvements are all out for consultation.  ARA are 

applying for a temporary TRO (Traffic Regulation Order) which, if unchallenged, would 

allow the works to be carried out before the end of the summer. 

 

Kevin Braidwood confirmed that the re-tarmacking of the road from the village to 

Dunure Mains southern junction is in next year's program of maintenance. 

 

Anchorage access - No progress.  GP confirmed that he has emailed Elena Whitham MSP 

and her office has reported back they will look into the matter. 

 

Planning & Licensing 

None 

 

Treasurers Report  

Balance brought forward      £1292.46 

Expenditure              0.00 

Income              0.00 

 

Fund Balance      £1292.46 



 

 

Police Report 

None 

 

Councillors Report 

Provost Campbell advised that Historic Scotland are now involved in the 

proposed erection of the new bridge.  As the structure is within 70 metres of the 

Doocot there has to be an assessment of the ground.  Once this has been 

approved the project can be put out for quotes. 

The installation of the castle lighting is now out for tender. 

 

Dynamic Dunure 

The plans for the lighting of the Castle, the Heritage Centre and the proposed 

new bridge to the harbour are all on display on the Kennedy Park wall.   

JM confirmed the stage one application is progressing and we should meet the 

August submission deadline. 

 

A.O.C.B 

None 

 

Date of the next meeting 18th June 2024 

 

 
 

 

 


